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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 15th May 2006

Question No 8

Question:
Cllr K Warren

"To ask the Manager what action has been taken to deal with the unacceptable level of dumping at the Aylesbury Recycling Facility at Tymon Bawn Community Centre car park, if the Manager would agree that the facility needs to be emptied on a much more regular basis than the current weekly basis which is totally unacceptable given the level of demand, if he is proposing to establish a CCTV system to monitor illegal dumping in the area, and if he will make a statement on the matter."
Reply:

In 2005, the plastic recycling bring banks which the Council has supplied in local communities in the county, enabled over 4.5 million plastic bottles to be recycled.  
Problems are only encountered at some of the plastic bring banks at weekends  due to the illegal dumping of large bags of plastic bottles by individuals who do not place them in the container despite the fact that in most instances there is adequate capacity in the container.

The Environmental Services Department already provides an intensive back up service to combat dumping at this location. The plastic bank at Tymon Bawn is emptied and  serviced every day of the week except  on Sundays. Glass banks are serviced as required. 
Any local residents witnessing dumping should report the details  including vehicle registration number to the Litter Warden for the area, who will investigate the matter and issue litter fines or take direct prosecutions in Court as may be deemed appropriate.
A meeting will be held with the management committee of the Centre in the next two weeks in an effort to take measures to resolve the issue of dumping at the Centre and any other issues of concern.
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